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COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
 
Committee:  Basin Water Management Committee  
 
Meeting Date: August 9, 2017 
 
Present: D. Michalko (Chair), D. Arrighi, T. Coleman, J. Corona, F. 

DeLach, P. Di Maggio D. De Jesus, C. Feilen, B. Goshi, E. Hills, 
E. Hitchman, B. Lewis, J. Macias, K. Manning, T. Mortenson, 
L. Noriega, J. Prior, T. Tait and C. Venegas   

 
Staff Present:   T. Zampiello, K. Gardner, S. Johnson and R. Serna  
 
 
I. 1,2,3-TCP  

 
The Executive Officer, Tony Zampiello, reported Watermaster conducted baseline 
sampling, Basinwide in 2016, in anticipation of the new regulations on 1,2,3-TCP.  
He referred to Mr. Steve Johnson, Stetson Engineers (Stetson), to discuss updates.   
 
Mr. Johnson distributed copies of a report dated August 7, 2017 that provides 
background information on the establishment of the new 1,2,3-TCP Maximum 
Contaminant Level (MCL).  He stated that the State Water Resources Control 
Board, Division of Drinking Water (DDW) adopted the new MCL at 5 parts per 
trillion on July 18, 2017, with an effective date of October 1, 2017.  He also stated 
that with such a short compliance period, Stetson staff had contacted DDW to 
inquire about possible extensions for compliance, however, DDW staff indicated 
that extensions will not be considered. 
 
Mr. Johnson discussed monitoring and reporting requirements with the new 
regulations, noting that few Producers are currently impacted, but staff is working 
with them to assist in developing compliance plans. 

 
FOR INFORMATION ONLY -- NO ACTION REQUIRED 
 
 

II. Update on the Delta Fix 
      

Mr. Zampiello introduced Mr. Brandon Goshi from the Metropolitan Water 
District (MWD).  Mr. Goshi provided an overview of the status of the Delta Fix 
project.  He reviewed the status of environmental requirements and stated that 
MWD has produced 2 of 3 White Papers on the project, all of which are available 
on MWD’s website.  At the request of the Committee, Watermaster staff will 
email Mr. Goshi’s presentation to the Committee.  
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The Committee discussed several aspects of the project and thanked Mr. Goshi 
for his presentation. 
 
FOR INFORMATION ONLY -- NO ACTION REQUIRED 
 

 
III. Other 

 
A member of the Committee asked Mr. Goshi if he could provide an update on 
the Carson Recycled Project.  Mr. Goshi reported that he isn’t directly involved 
with that project but understands that the MWD Board allocated funding for a 
demonstration project to be completed in 2020, and if successful, the full project 
could go on-line as soon as 2028. 
 
Additionally, Mr. Zampiello reported that Watermaster staff will be discussing the 
MWD pre-purchase agreement with Producers at the Administrative Committee 
meeting to be held on August 30, 2017.  He encouraged everyone to participate, 
stating that the notice will be sent to both the Administrative Committee and 
Basin Water Management Committee. 
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